
 

 

 
April 22, 2022 
 
TRANSMITTED VIA EMAIL 
 
Mr. Joseph Harding 
Technical Director 
Portable Generator Manufacturers’ Association 
1300 Sumner Avenue 
Cleveland, OH 44115-2851 

 
Dear Mr. Harding: 
 
U.S. Consumer Product Safety Commission (CPSC) staff* provides the enclosed redacted CPSC in-
depth investigation (IDI) report of an incident involving the carbon monoxide (CO) poisoning deaths of 
a woman and her two children from a generator that was certified to the PGMA G300-2018 standard.  
The generator was reportedly purchased new just before the incident, and it was operating outside, 
but next to the house.  This tragic incident exemplifies one of the limitations of PGMA G300-2018 in 
protecting against certain hazard scenarios. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Janet Buyer 
Mechanical Engineer 
Project Manager, Portable Generators 
Directorate for Engineering Sciences 
 
*Please note this information was prepared by CPSC staff, has not been reviewed or approved by, and 
may not necessarily reflect the views of the Commission. 
 
Enclosure: Redacted IDI Task Number 211104HCC3123 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Cc: Jacqueline Campbell, CPSC Voluntary Standards Coordinator 


